
Vaccinations for the New Coronavirus 

Vaccinations to Begin 

 

Vaccination Tickets for those 65 and Older to be Sent 

The city plans to proceed with vaccinations as shown in the table below, based 

on priorities for vaccinations established by the national government. 

First, Vaccination Tickets will be sent to the elderly from the beginning of April. 

As locations for receiving vaccinations are ready, you will be informed of 

vaccination dates, times, and locations.  Please keep your Vaccination Ticket in a 

safe and secure location until then. 

Vaccinations are scheduled to begin around mid-April, but this may change 

depending on the number of vaccines supplied and the national vaccination policy. 

For people of other ages, Vaccination Tickets will be delivered in sequence 

depending on the status of vaccine supply. 

 

⚫ Schedule for Delivering Vaccination Tickets (as of March 18) 

Subject Persons Period of Delivery Number of subject 

persons in city 

Period of 

vaccination 

Those 65 and older Beginning of April About 40,000 

people 

From April 19 

Those with 

underlying 

conditions 

After that About 60,000 

people 

After that 

Employees of 

facilities for the 

elderly and such 

Those 16 and older 

other than those 

listed above 



 

(Note)  The Pfizer vaccine is approved only for persons 16 years old and older.  We 

will update this information about other vaccines for those under the age of 16 as 

information becomes available from the national government. 

Call Center to be Established 

The city will establish a special call center on April 1 for questions and inquiries 

from residents regarding the vaccination against the new Coronavirus. 

In addition, the call center will make reservations for vaccinations when 

locations for vaccinations are prepared. 

[April 1 (Thursday) establish] 

Oshu City New Coronavirus Vaccination Call Center 

Phone number:  0120-134-232 

Hours:  9:00~18:00 (weekdays only) 

Caution Against Suspicious Phone Calls 

There have been cases around the country of persons taking advantage of these 

vaccinations to deceive persons to steal money and personal information from others 

posing as health or city officials. 

Local government officials will not demand money for vaccinations.  If someone 

calls you claiming to be an employee of a public institution asks you for money or in 

any other way seems suspicious, hang up. 

 

Inquiries concerning this page: 

Oshu New Coronavirus Vaccination Team 

Phone number:  0197-34-2061, 34-2062 

E-mail:  corna-vaccine@city.oshu.iwate.jp 


